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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes

October 16, 2016
Ritualistic Opening- Ritualistic Opening lead by Brother Polemarch Washington at 6:00 PM.
Polemarch’s Greeting-Brother Polemarch welcomed the brothers to the October Meeting of the RAC.
Visiting Brothers- Brother Jason Hayes, AN Spr’02. Brother Wayne Talley, Fayetteville Alumni Fall’ 11.
Keeper of Records Report- Brother Marshall presented. The Sept. 2016 minutes were distributed and brothers were reminded that they can be found on the “Brothers Only” section of the website. An email was received from Brother Poole, KOE, Orlando Alumni Chapter who is looking for support in the form of an ad in the 2017 Conclave Program. Motion was made and properly seconded to approve the minutes as is. Motion passed.
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Brother Johnny Taylor presented for information only. Brother Holland asked how many brothers were fully paid to date. Brother Taylor stated he would provide the correct total later in the meeting. He thanked the brothers who have paid their dues in advance.
Old Business
· CRWLC- Elizabeth City State University, November 10-12, 2016. Brother Johnny Taylor explained the new registration procedure.
· RAC Lapel Pins- Brother Polemarch reminded the body of this fund-raising initiative. Pins are $10.00.
Kappa League- Brother Newkirk updated the body on the progress of the Kappa League. The Alpha Class now consists of 11 young men. He also spoke on the Beautillion informational session.
New Business

· Hurricane Matthew Relief Effort- Brother Polemarch stated he has been in contact with the affected area Polemarchs. Donated water will be transported to the areas of concern. Brother Gardner will head that up.
· Bugg Elementary “Read Along” Program- Brother Polemarch asked for eight brothers to volunteer to meet at the school and read to the classes. This will start Tuesday, October 25th. 
· Thanksgiving Adopt-a-Family- Brother Polemarch spoke on this collaborative event. Ten turkeys will be delivered to ten families. 
· CapitalCityKappas.com- Brother Polemarch reiterated that we need a brother to be the webmaster.

· Conclave Ad- Brother Polemarch spoke on the expense of the ad and asked the body for feedback. Brother Wright made a motion that Raleigh Alumni be represented by a quarter page ad for $500.00. Seconded by Brother Ulysses Taylor. Motion carried.
· December Meeting Location- Brother Polemarch spoke on the possibly of changing the meeting to a Saturday morning with breakfast. The body agreed.
Committee Updates and Reports
Undergraduate Chapters

a. Delta Gamma- Brother McMullen reported they are on Cease and Desist due to incomplete certification. In regards to Community Service; they did Habitat for Humanity and Voter Registration. On campus events: Kreame of Kappa Bake Sale, Tender Tuesday and possibly a Debate Watch. 
b. Gamma Omicron- Brother Carey reported they just finished Kappa Week. On campus evets: “Ms KAPsi Pageant, 3rd Annual Domestic Violence Forum, Gentlemen’s Tutorial and Kappa Kuts. They are not having intake due to the lack of financially prepared applicants.   
c. Kappa Xi- Brother Connor reported that on Sunday, October 30th they will be working on a “Soul Garden” Project for Community Service, for their National Parks and Environmental Conservation Initiative. On November 9th, there will be a Career Day and a Basketball Tournament will be held on the 19th.
*Brother Ulysses Taylor made a motion that we purchase a quarter page ad for $550.00. Seconded by Brother Thornton. Motion carried with one nay vote. 

Amenities- Brother Marshall mentioned the passing of Brother Newsome’s sister in law. Brother Newsome thanked the chapter for the card and plant. Brother Hooker reported that Brother Hazel is recovering from surgery.
Entertainment- Brother Gardner reported that two events are planned. The first is on January 13th in conjunction with the Knightdale/Wake Forest Deltas at the Red Bowl Asian Bistro. The second event will be in conjunction with the TACK, during the weekend of April the 17th, (AKA Regionals). 
NPHC- Brother Gilliard reported a check for $2,180.00 was presented to the Garner Road Community Center. Christmas Celebration will be held at Zaxby’s in Knightdale on December 6th. 
Political Action- Brother Polemarch spoke in Brother Aponte’s absence. A planned Voters Registration Drive was cancelled due to the “Souls to the Polls” Initiative. 

Kappa Man of the Year- Brother Polemarch explained the nominating and voting process for this award. 

St. Jude’s “Sunday of Hope”- Brother Deion Williams updated the body on this very important initiative. The chapter has chosen Watts Chapel to conduct this program. A Sunday in November will be identified soon.
Golf Trip- Brother Woods congratulated Brother Eric Williams on putting together a fantastic golf trip. Nine brothers attended.
African American Museum- Brother Brown explained our obligation and involvement in the museum. 
KCTF Report-  Brother Wright reminded the body that the next KCTF meeting will be held tomorrow (10/17) at 7:00 at the Kappa Center. Brother Parks gave the Treasurer’s Report for information only. Brother Tanner thanked the brothers who came out to clean the grounds. Extensive discussion was had concerning the gate.
For the Good of Kappa
Brother Deion Williams repaired the roof on Brother Justin Williams’ house, due to the Hurricane, free of charge.

Brother Brandon Hooker passed two additional IT Certifications.

Brother Alston reported that at his school the graduation rate is 95.1%, which is the third highest in Wake County. It is also the only school in Eastern Wake County that exceeded its expected growth of 3.49 index of growth.
Brother Wright reminded the brothers that they need to vote in this upcoming election.

Brother Hyman reported that Brother Burrell’s father in law and brother in law were admitted to the hospital in Wilmington.

Brother Polemarch reminded the body that this is Cancer Awareness Month, and asked Brother Hyman to lead us in prayer for all that have suffered during Hurricane Matthew. 
*In response to previous motion made by Brother Wright
 MEETING ADJOURNED AT 7:23 PM

